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The Gospel Behind Barbed Wire (GBBW) Magazine Ministry  
Eduard Zavedeyev (pictured printing 
address labels for regular recipients of 
the magazine):  “In August, the 4th issue 
for this year of the ‘GBBW’ magazine 
(with the topic: “Faithfulness”) was 
published in black and white due to 
financial difficulties (with a color cover). 
We will do the same for the 5th and 6th 
issues. We pray and hope to return to 
color in 2023, but it depends on donations 

and the situation due to the war. Praise God for those who donate today! Unfortunately, 
some countries are closed to receiving mail from Russia, but our correspondence still 
reaches some countries such as the USA, Latvia, Estonia, Belarus, and Kazakhstan.” 

“I have been receiving your magazine for several years now, I read it from cover to cover. After reading each 
article, I reflect on it. Alexander Gusev from Belarus came to visit us here with a concert, and his article was just 
in your magazine. Thankfully he was given a visa to enter Estonia with God's help.” Sergey A. (Tartu, Estonia) 

RCR Recording Studio Ministry  
Ayur Vanzhilov: During the summer of 2022, RCR Studio released 32 video programs, during which time there 
were 405,000 views, by 121,000 unique viewers who watched our videos for a total of about 78,000 hours. Also 
during this time, the sermons of Earl Poysti in Yandex.Zen were read more than 28,000 times. 

And one more piece of news: this summer we launched the ability to listen to RCR programs in the Yandex.Music 
app, the most popular way to listen to audio in Russia (surpassing Apple Music). Some of Earl Poysti's sermons 
and “Choice” audio programs are already available on Yandex, and more will be downloaded.  

Comments: 
 I am very grateful to God and to you for these releases; all day long I watch program after program and 

understand that it's better than filling yourself with TV shows ... May God bless your work and your channel, 
and there will be many saved souls! - Little Victory  

 Thank you, Jesus, and you, for your testimony. I cried and rejoiced for all those who became believers. 
Touched my heart. - Zlatka  

 “…so many testimonies that encourage you to give thanks to God”. - Karina Reiter  
 Thank you for the sermon and guidance from Earl Poysti. - Galina Ivanova 

Pirkko Home Liberation Center Ministry  
Zheleznogorsk Pirkko Home, Aleksey Dudikin – There are 9 
people in the recovery program here for those addicted to 
drugs and alcohol, and 2 assistant leaders, Alexander and 
Mikhail. In July, one of the assistants, Alexander, was 
baptized. Over the summer we were blessed with times of 
fellowship and edification with other Pirkko Homes and with 
the church in Kursk. Please pray for the leaders, for new 
people to come, for repentance for the residents in the 
program, and for the needed overhaul or replacement of the 
engine in our Nissan. 

Prayer Requests & Thanksgiving:  
 Praise God for his provision for the RCR ministries in 

Russia during this time, and allowing us to work together 
with another Christian organization in Russia, to fund our ministries. 

 Pray for the future publications and the distribution of the magazine, which is very much awaited in prisons. 
 Pray for the Ukrainian refugees and all the Christian groups helping them.  Pray for an end to this war. 
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